


hardening infrastructure throughout the month.

Commissioner Ingalsbe made a motion to declare November as CAPCOG Critical Infrastructure Security
and Resilience Month. Mayor Hughson seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.

Consider Adopting the 2022 CAPCOG Threat and Hazard Identification and Risk Assessment (THIRA) and
Stakeholder Preparedness Review {SPR)

Martin Ritchey, Director of Homeland Security
Mr. Ritchey explained that a summary of changes to the Threat and Hazard Identification and Risk
Assessment (THIRA) and the Stakeholder Preparedness Review (SPR) documents was included with their
agenda packets, but the full documents were giving to them at the meeting. He said the THIRA and the
SPR are disaster preparedness planning documents important for justifying State Homeland Security
Program (SHSP) grant projects as well as for applying to other state and federal homeland security funding
opportunities. Mr. Ritchey said the documents examine and identify capability gaps along with the FEMA
designed investment areas. He said this year’s plans were updated after many virtual and small group
meetings conducted with stakeholders throughout the region.

A motion was made by Judge Cunningham to adopt the 2022 CAPCOG THIRA and SPR. Mayor White
seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Mayor Hughson requested a digital copy of the
THIRA and SPR.

Consider Adopting a Proclamation Declaring November 2022 as National Family Caregivers Month
Patty Bordie, Director of Director of Aging Services
Ms. Bordie said people become caregivers by either gradually increasing the help they provide to their
loved ones, or they are thrust into the role because of a health-related event. This year’s theme for
National Family Caregivers Month, Caregiving Happen, emphasizes that there is no one path to becoming
a caregiver and that people need a variety of resources to help through their journey, Bordie said. Family
caregivers need family, friends, neighbors, and organizations like AARP, and the Area Agency on Aging of
the Capital Area to be successful caregivers.

A motion was made by Council Member Bruno to proclaim November 2022 as National Family Caregivers
Month. Council Member Baker seconded the motion, The motion passed unanimously.

Consider Approving Conformance Review Finding for 130 Environmental Park’s Application for Limited
Expansion of Operating Hours

Charles Simon, Director of Regional Planning and Services
Mr. Simon explained this item was a follow up to a September item that reviewed the facility’s original
TCEQ application to expand its operating hours to 24x7 but revised its application to limit the hours to
between 5 a.m. and 7 p.m. on weekdays and 6 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturdays just before the Executive
Committee’'s September meeting. Simon said the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) met as directed
to review the amended application and found the proposed operational hotrs would conform with the
Regional Solid Waste Management Plan. Mayor White said the city and the county did approve of the new
hours.

Mayor Hughson asked if the Caldwell County Commissioner Court approved the agreement with the
facility. Mr. Simon said yes by a vote of 4 to 1.

A motion was made by Mayor Hughson to approve the SWAC's conformance review finding of the 130
Environmental Park’s application for a limited expansion of operating hours. Mayor White seconded the
-motion. The motion passed unanimously,
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